


A third honor student receiving an Endowment Fund grant is 

Shirley Sells. Shirley, now twenty four, was born in Shiprock and 

received her elementary schooling through the tenth grade in Callup. 

Then she spent a year in California with a teacher whom she knew, a 

and going to school there. Returning td the reservation, she grad­

uated from the Window Rock High School and went on to the University 

of New Mexico, where she majored in anthropology and speech, re­

ceiving her diploma in June 1964,

During the summers of 1963 & 64, Shirley held a position as a 

ranger in the National Park Service stationed at Canyon de Chelly 

National Monument. In all spare moments she has been working on a 

thesis in archaeology. Following the summer season of 1964 at 

Canyon de Chelly,^accepted a position with a survey project sponsored 

jointly by the Navaho Tribe and the Bureau of Indian Affairs. It 

is altogether fitting that there should be a Navaho Anthropologist, 

and I am sure that Shirley will perform a major service for her 

people in recording and preserving the traditions and folklore of 

the Navaho.

These are but three of the honor students who either have been or 

are being helped through this endowment fund. There are many others 

following a variety of occupations, such as doctors, dentists, ■"h 

lawyers and other . This is one of the most valuable

of all Navaho projects, giving many young people of ability the op­

portunity to receive the highest education, and who may well become 

Navaho leaders of to-morrow.
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